Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Kirby Frith Green Wedge (former Western Golf Course).

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

Please supply the following information.

I would like copies of the decision making documentation relating to the loss of Green Wedge status to the Kirby Frith Green Wedge (former Western Golf Course).
See below the definitive paragraphs in the City Council formal documents.

Green Wedge Review Addendum Report February 2020

Para 4.38
Kirby Frith Green Wedge
Summary
Overall, the Kirby Firth Green Wedge meets all four purposes of a green wedge. When considered with the adjoining green wedge and development that has been taken place in Blaby, the Kirby Frith Green Wedge guides development form, prevents the merging of settlements, provides a green lung into the urban area, and acts as a recreational resource.

Leicester Local Plan
2020 to 2036
Submission (Regulation 19) Plan November 2022

14.10 Some allocated sites (i.e. the former Western Golf Course, Land East of Ashton Green, Land North of A46, and Land West of Anstey Lane) are on land which was formerly designated as green wedge. This land no longer has green wedge status. Land within these parcels which remains undeveloped will be designated as open space.

Answer:

The relevant final “decision making documentation relating to the loss of green wedge status” of the existing Kirby Frith Green Wedge is in the Council report of 24th November 2022 see here (Agenda for Council on Thursday, 24 November 2022, 5:00 pm (leicester.gov.uk)) as designation of green wedges are given or removed by approval through a local planning authority’s Local Plan which is tested against Evidence published for review and comment at various stages of consultation. 

The Green Wedge Review (2017) and Addendum to the Green Wedge Review (2020) were prepared internally by officers to support the above council decision through publication at appropriate Local Plan consultation stages.
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 21 of the FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of the EIR, the information is publicly-accessible to applicants via the Council’s website.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
